
 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
July 9th, 2020 

 
1. Readings – Resumed well readings on June 1st and are in the process of wrapping up the 

set of readings this week. 
2. Virtual Meetings –  

• Zoomed with Jessica Zichichi and Ayhan Ergul of Corona Environmental 
Consulting to discuss potential website well map upgrade. (5/18) 

• Zoomed with Jocelyn R. Gambone (Mayer), PE, of Vanasse Hangen Brustlin 
(VHB) and project team members to discuss the GCOD requirements for 440 & 
450 Tremont Street project. (5/20) 

• Zoomed with Giuliana Zelada-Tumialan and Steven Keppel of Simpson, 
Gumpertz, & Heger to discuss an October, 2020 presentation to the company. 
(5/21)  

• Attended webinar on, “Understanding How Climate Risk Affects Property Owners.” 
(5/21) 

• Zoomed with Ann Donner, Ann Donner Consulting, to review draft of business 
contingency plan. (5/21) 

• Zoomed with Brendan O’Brien, Irene McSweeney, and Richard McKinnon of 
Boston Water & Sewer (BWSC) for an update on addressing areas of low 
groundwater. (5/26) 

• Zoomed with Trustee Galer and participated in video interview for the Boston 
Preservation website. (5/28) 

• Zoomed with Trust co-chairs Tim Mitchell & Gary Saunders for my annual review. 
(6/1) 

• Zoomed with Giuliana Zelada-Tumialan and Tony Khoury of Simpson, Gumpertz, 
& Heger to discuss a potential website well map upgrade. (6/2)  

• Spoke with Tal Avrahami, Ayyeka Technologies, about a potential remote 
monitoring solution for observation wells. (6/2) 

• Attended Zoning Board of Appeals business meeting. (6/16) 
• Zoomed with Trustee Galer to review founding documents of Trust. (6/30) 
• Worked with developer of the 29 Commonwealth Project in the Back Bay and the 

Inspectional Services Department to address a GCOD zoning violation at the site. 
(7/1) 

• Communicated with residents, engineers, & developers throughout the GCOD to 
discuss ZBA procedures and advised them on what they need to provide us to 
meet the zoning.    

3. City & State Agency Updates- All agencies will provide updates on their efforts to address 
groundwater at the next City-State Groundwater Working Group meeting on Thursday July 
16th.  


